



March 9, 1939.

Norman L. Maguire Room 211--Sec. 11A. Richards House, Lehigh Univ. Bethlehem, Pennsylvania.

Dear Mr. Maguire:

This is to acknowledge and verify your report of reciept of our broadcast heard on Sunday Morning March 5th.

We operate on 1360 kilo. on a full time power of 250 watts, and our primary coverage reaches about 350 miles. Not so bad for a 250 watter do you think? Few kw stations can boast of a coverage like that!

Thanks a million for your letter, and we hope we will be able to reach your territory again.

Sincerely,

"One of the all night announcers!"

Bill Butterfield